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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – July starts out with the latest meeting of the Pope Pius X class with no troop meeting on the 4th of July.  Our Philmont Trekers will return on July 10th ready for some rest but glad to have had an amazing experience.  As we do every year, we will support St. Barnabas’s picnic by providing parking assistance and once again driving our busses in an effort to reduce the parish’s expenses.  Two of our Life Scouts are requesting help on their Eagle Projects in July and August.  In the middle of the month we will do our monthly camp out and study summer wilderness survival.  The month ends with our leadership meetings at the usual time and dates.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
July 4  – No troop meeting 

July 11, 6:30-8:30 PM – Set up for St. Barnabas’ Picnic.  There is no service patrol.
July 18, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings.  There is no service patrol.

July 25th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is Mechanics – The Service patrol is White Lightning

Parking for St. Barnabas’ Parish Picnic – St. Barnabas' picnic is Saturday July 14.  St. Barnabas sponsors our troop and they need our help.  We direct traffic for the picnic.  We ask that each scout AND one adult from each scout family work a 2 hour shift during the picnic AND either help setup on Saturday July 14, at 9 AM, or to help with cleanup on Sunday July 15, starting at 9 AM.  The picnic starts at 5 PM.  There will be a mass at 4 PM.  We need help directing traffic from 3:30 PM until 11 PM.  Please contact Linda Kenney @ 724-9521 or kkenney@insightbb.com to sign-up for your shifts.

Eagle Project Assistance Needed – This is the season of the Eagle Projects!  We have several in the works so please contact these guys and help if you can.  There have and will be announcements with specifics in the Monday emails and you can call them directly and ask. Andrew Kenny’s involves crafting and installing a twelve-foot long arched-top footbridge with handrails at the Creasey Mahan Nature Preserve to provide primary access crossing for their new fern garden.   This will take place on the 13th and 14th of July.  Zach Shumate is planning to complete his Eagle Scout project on a day yet to be determined.  He is building a brick barbecue at Tom Sawyer State Park.  Lastly, Zach Yates will be doing a bunch of work on Gallagher Hall for St. Barnabas on July 28 and August 4 from 9 to 5 both days.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – The troop’s leadership meetings will return to their normal times this month.  The PLC will meet on Sunday July 29th with the Adults meeting at the usual times on July 30th.  

Religious Medals – Thanks to Judy and Steve Crush, Troop 243’s pursuit of religious medals continues to move forward!  There are meetings of both the Ad Altare Dei and Pope Pius XII medals scheduled.  These guys (and Steve and Judy Crush) remain in our prayers as they study their faith.

Mission Trip to Eastern Ky – Please remember that St. Barnabas is sponsoring a mission trip to Appalachia this summer.  It will be to the same area of Kentucky, Auxier, where the troop helped with the tornado relief in March.  It's a 4-day trip, Aug 8-11, and is open to anyone age 13 or older.  The focus is home repair, but there are many other needs to fill.  Families are encouraged and welcomed.  Cost will be $250, and scholarship money is available.  Scoutmaster Joe will possibly be directing the group.  If interested please call Elaine Hulsman at 499-2360 or email her at elaine_hulsman@yahoo.com.
Joe Lynch at work – I’m sure none of us thought that Joe just went to sunny Eastern Ky with Hand in Hand Ministries to party hardy.  But just in case you were interested in his work, here are a few of pictures from out yonder.  Of course if you go with St. Barnabas you might see his talents first hand.  Last word I heard is that Joe returns on August 13th.  A day to which I am sure Mr. Kennedy looks forward!
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Yours in Scouting,


Bruce Bohn, Troop Secretary





“Look everybody.  I did 4 whole nails while she did half of the roof in the same period of time.  I’m just a supervisor anyway.  Como Estas Frijoles?”








“You hammer one then I hammer one then you hammer one then I hammer one.  After we both hammer 5 we get to take a break and down an Ale-8-One.  And none of that diet stuff either.”





To the left is one group of folks with whom Joe recently worked.  Clearly some fun was had.  If you are a Presentation Academy fan you might just recognize these folks.








